
' 
ICRC 

Please check against delivery 

United Nations, General Assembly, 69th session, 

Sixth Committee, item 82 of the agenda 

The rule of law at the national and international levels: 

Statement 

of the 

International Committee of the Red Cross 

New York, October 2014 

International Committee of the Red Cross Delegation to the United Nations 801 Second Avenue, 18th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10017-4706 USA 

T +212 599-6021 F +212 599-6009 email: newyork@icrc.org Website: www.icrc.org 



Thank you, Mr Chair, for giving the International Committee of the Red Cross (ICRC) the 



judges in this context and is planning to organize an expert consultation to further 
support their role. 

The efforts of national IHL committees to raise the profile of IHL issues are worth noting. 
Established by 106 States, these bodies play a crucial role in framing a comprehensive 
national response to IHL issues by bringing together various State agencies, including 
the judicial sector, and civil-society. All efforts to build national capacity must integrate 
local legal and institutional traditions. We would like to emphasize the important role 
played by our partners, the National Red Cross or Red Crescent Societies, in supporting 
the efforts of their public authorities to promote the implementation of IHL. 

Strengthening the rule of law is part of a wider system to create an environment 
conducive to protecting and ensuring respect for people's lives and dignity in all 
situations, including when they are affected by violence. The ICRC reaffirms its 
continuing commitment to work closely with States and other parties concerned by 
providing, at their request, legal advice and technical support. Although much progress 
has been made on the normative front, enhanced efforts are still needed to translate 
legal measures into effective protections. This will further expand the reach of the rule of 
law to all situations where respect for human dignity is most threatened. 

I thank you. 


